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Carollo Engineers Independent Review of Georgetown CSO Project Alternatives and Cost Control
(September 4, 2014)

· The Wastewater Treatment Division has hired Carollo Engineers, one of the largest firms in the United States dedicated solely to water-related engineering. The firm has significant expertise in CSO storage and treatment planning and design work.  Website: www.carollo.com/
· Carollo is conducting a completely independent review, because it has had no prior role on the Georgetown project or other King County CSO planning. 

Review of All Previously-Identified Alternatives and Potential New Alternatives
· Carollo is reviewing all of the previously-identified alternatives for the project, including: 
· Combined Storage/Treatment at Brandon/Michigan
· Storage/Conveyance for Treatment at West Point
· Equalization Storage/Treatment at Brandon/Michigan
· Storm water Separation/Disconnection
· The Wastewater Treatment Division has also asked Carollo to use its own expertise and conduct research to identify and evaluate any potential new alternatives that may be viable and less costly, for example, a hybrid solution. 

Analysis for: Performance, Cost, Risk, Environment, Technical Constraints, and Feasibility
•      For each alternative (and potential new alternative) Carollo’s  technical review will include: 1) performance requirements (including permit and consent decree requirements), 2) technical constraints, 3) environmental benefits, and 4) feasibility.
•     Carollo will also conduct a risk assessment for each alternative, including an analysis of implementation issues, such as siting, as well as permitting, regulatory, and other legal issues.
•     Carollo will also develop independent cost estimates for each alternative, including potential mitigation costs.
· Carollo is specifically required to provide complete and clear documentation of the reasons for recommending or not recommending each alternative. 

Additional Cost-Control Work
· WTD staff that have not been involved with the Georgetown CSO Project are developing additional cost-control strategies that Carollo will review and evaluate. 
· Carollo will also identify other approaches for reducing project costs and risks.

Ongoing Updates and Completion Date
· Carollo is working independently, but is providing regular updates to the Wastewater Treatment Division. 
· Carollo’s report is due October 3, 2014






